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April 12th Meeting Minutes 
 

 
Attendance 

23 members 

Meeting Minutes 

Discussion regarding the outcomes of the 
Spring Denver Coin Expo was 
overwhelmingly positive. Several dealers 
experienced decreased traffic on the final 
two days, but others reported good traffic 
across the entirety of the show. It was noted 
that a lot of fabricated bullion products were 
offered to the public, often with high 
premiums. Despite dips in precious metal 
values, premiums for silver and gold 
remained a considerable amount above spot, 
with silver eagles being $10-$12 over spot, 
reducing demand for the coins. Several 
dealers saw the public focus primarily on 
coin purchases, and bullion did not seem to 
sell as well. The Spring Expo is usually the 
smaller of the two annual Denver shows, but 
the public turnout was still strong, and it was 
a successful show. 

Buck R. announced that the Denver Mint 
will likely reopen the Mint Store and guided 
tours beginning after Memorial Day. 

Congratulations to club member Wilson L. 
for being pictured in the Numismatist for his 
participation as a page at the 2022 ANA 
National Money Show in Colorado Springs. 

Thank you to Wilson for donating his time 
to support the success of the event, and for 
being an excellent representative of the 
Front Range Coin Club. 

 

Dennis S. gave his impression of the 
southern coin shows he attended, including 
Chattanooga, TN, and Dalton, GA. He 
reported that these shows have nearly 225 to 
350 tables, twice per year, with a turnout of 
around 1,500 to 2,000 patrons per show. 
Coin collecting in the South is popular right 
now, with extremely busy shows that 
receive a lot of traffic from out-of-state 
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dealers and buyers. 

Dan C. gave an educational show-and-tell 
presentation, cleverly titled “Another 
Episode of Dan C.’s eBay Finds,” about an 
outstanding pre-war Savings Bond that he 
discovered and successfully acquired.  

He came across a bond with a face value of 
$50 and two bond coupons still attached on 
eBay. He had not seen one before that 
looked quite like this one, with an orange 
eagle in the background and a unique 
vertical motif on the reverse. He noticed 
some other details that piqued his interest, 
and he eventually bought the bond, feeling 
that it was a significantly rare bond, and 
subsequently, undervalued. 

The bond was accompanied by an original 
letter from the Secretary of the Treasury, 
Ogden L. Mills, asking the recipient, Guy 
Emerson, Esq., to assist in the development 
and execution of a bond program being 
created to further the government’s Anti-
Hoarding Campaign. Dan found that the 
bond and still-attached coupons are 
serialized #1, with no canceling or specimen 
marks, meaning it is likely the very first in 
this series of rare bearer bonds, of which 
few are likely to still exist today due to the 
requirement to relinquish the bond upon 
cashing the coupons. 

Furthermore, Dan’s investigation and 
research discovered that the bond was no 
longer eligible to be redeemed in gold coin 
mere days before its maturity date of March 
13, 1933, due to the passing of the 
Emergency Banking Act on March 9th, 1933. 
The act’s provisions severed the gold clause 
of the bond. As such, Dan posits that this 
bond is the first bond, by date, that the 
United States government ever defaulted on 

its promise of a guaranteed form of 
repayment to the buyer, as it could now pay 
in any form of legal currency and could 
override the gold clause. 

Below are images of the original bond and 
letter. Thank you, Dan, for the fantastic 
presentation and congratulations on your 
spectacular find. Due to your keen eye, this 
unique piece of history is now safely 
preserved in knowledgeable hands. 
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Treasurer’s Report 

Bob L. gave the May financial report, which 
was as follows: 

Current balance   $11,801.25 

This balance may go down slightly as a few 
small outstanding checks may still need to 
clear. 

Drawings/Door Prizes 

The monthly silver coin drawing was held.  

The coin was a 2021 W Burnished T-2 
Silver Eagle coin graded as MS68 by NGC.  

The winner was Buck R. 

The quarterly gold coin drawing will be held 
next meeting, June 9th. The gold coin is a 
1/10 ounce Gold Eagle coin in BU 
condition.  

The monthly nametag drawings were for 
Ford and Grant presidential dollars, and an 
uncirculated silver bicentennial half dollar. 

The winners were Bob T. and Bob K. 

President’s Corner 

Club President Dave J. brought forth a 
discussion regarding problems with the Fort 
Collins Coin Club board of officers. Their 
club is having a tough time maintaining 
officers, and Dave wanted to get a consensus 
on the Front Range Coin Club membership’s 
opinion of potentially combining the two 
clubs if needed.  

If the Fort Collins Coin Club is unable to 
uphold its charter requirements for officer 
involvement, it may have to fold. Dave F. 
stated that the Fort Collins Club does have a 
plan that they will try to enact before they 
must make a final decision regarding 
potentially combining the clubs. 

Details discussed regarding how the Fort 
Collins Coin Club currently operates 
compared to our own included a heavily 
auction-focused club meeting style, smaller 
membership that does not necessarily want 
to travel farther south for club meetings, and 
membership that is currently unwilling to 
serve as officers to the club. They also 
provide good donuts.  

The Front Range Coin Club’s membership is 
larger in number and has a more educational 
approach to the monthly meeting.  

Ken D. proposed that if the clubs were to 
combine, perhaps we have a north and south 
location for meetings, switching locations 
every other month, with each location 
holding meetings in their preferred style.  

No final decision was voted for in this 
meeting and the matter may require further 
discussion depending on how the Fort 
Collins Coin Club’s plan works out.  
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New Coin News 

No report this month. 

   Upcoming Programs 

If you would be willing to present your 
favorite topic or show your collection, please 
let Joe Garguilo or Rebecca Murren know to 
schedule an event for you. 

If there is a topic or a discussion you would 
like to see/hear, let Joe or Rebecca know and 
they will try to get an outside presenter 
scheduled for a future meeting. 

 

Local Area Coin Clubs 

Front Range Coin Club: 7:00 PM, 2238 West 1st Street, 
Loveland, CO; 2nd  Thurs. of each month. 

Northside: 7:00 PM, Cross of Christ Lutheran Church, 12099 
Lowell Blvd, Broomfield, CO, at the corner of 121st Place;  2nd 
Tues. of each month. 

South Suburban Coin Club: 6:30 PM, 1000 Englewood 
Pkwy (one block N. of Hampton on S. Inca); 2nd  Thurs. of 
each month. 

Denver:  7:00 PM, Salem United Church of Christ, 5300 E. 
Florida Ave, Denver, CO;  Last Thurs. of each month. 

Ft. Collins:  6:30 PM, doors open 6:00. Senior Center, 1200 
Raintree Drive, Fort Collins, CO; 1st Fri. of each month except 
July & December. 

Greeley: 7:00 PM, Moose Lodge, 3456 11th Ave, Evans, CO; 
2nd Tues. of each month except for July & August. There are 
no meetings scheduled for those months. 

Cheyenne: 7:00 PM, Ascension Lutheran Church, 712 Storey 
Boulevard, Cheyenne, WY;  3rd Tues. of each month. 

 

Upcoming Coin Shows 

Colorado Springs: Colorado Springs Coin, Currency, and 
Collectibles Show, June 23rd – 25th, 2022, Colorado Springs 
Event Center – Hall A, 3960 Palmer Park Boulevard, 
Colorado Springs, CO. 

Greeley: Greeley Coin Show, Coins, Currency, and 
Collectibles Show, 9:00 – 5:00, July 16th, 2022, Greeley Evans 
Area Moose Lodge #909, 3456 11th Ave, Evans, CO. 

Longmont: Front Range Coin Club Show, September 17th – 
18th, 2022, Boulder County Fairgrounds (Barn A), 9595 
Nelson Road, Longmont, CO. 

Denver: Denver Coin Expo, October 12th – 15th, 2022, 
National Western Expo Hall, 4655 Humboldt Street, Denver, 
CO. 

 

Contact Us (FRCC Officers) 

 
President:       Dave Jaeger  970-310-4873 

               davejaeg@gmail.com 

Vice President: Joe Garguilo  303-651-2877 

  m5joe@yahoo.com 

Coin Show Dir: Ken Davis  303-772-6706 

  krdavis334@msn.com 

Secretary: Jim Gitter  303-845-3086 

  jrg107@comcast.net 

Treasurer: Bob Liberatore  303-651-1091 

  ontimeappr@msn.com 
Newsletter: Dalton Jenkins  303-646-7853 

  dalton@clodiusandco.com 

 

2022 FRCC Board of Directors 
Director: Dan Carr  970-667-7610 

  dcarr@MoonlightMint.com 
Director: Glen Dinner  970-301-2700 

  gadfly8866@msn.com 
Director: Ken Davis  303-772-6706 

  krdavis334@msn.com 

Director: David Feely  303-772-7690 

  keycamera@yahoo.com 

 

FRCC Newsletter Advertisers 
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Clodius and Co. Real Estate 

 
 
 

Next FRCC Monthly Meeting  

Thursday, June 9th, 2022 @ 7:00 PM             

2238 West 1st Street – Loveland, CO 
 

 

 


